
 

Northfield Mountain 
R e c r e a t i o n  a n d  E n v i r o n m e n t a l  C e n t e r  

January 22, 2022 

The trail system will be open for skiing Saturday and Sunday with some trails 

closed due to lack of snow. The fields and lower trails have very thin snow cover. 

The surface is groomed corduroy. No tracks due to shallow base. Most of the trails from 

Rock Oak up have 2"- 4" base while grass can be seen poking through in the fields. We 

have moved snow in places to create a skiable surface on lower Tooleybush to get skiers 

from the parking lot to Sugarbush, Rock Oak, and Reservoir Rd. 

Closed trails: 10th Mt. from the Visitor Center to Rock Oak, Jug End, Hemlock Hill be-

tween 10th Mt. and Sugarbush, and Reservoir Rd. from Tooleybush to the Summit. 

Trail passes will be sold at a ticket window facing the yurt. The Visitor Center and yurt will 

be closed. "Your car is your warming hut". A portable toilet is located near the building. 

The Visitor Center and restrooms remain closed.  

A Full Covid statement is available on our website:  

                                www. firstlightpower.com 

Kelly Archer 


